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From: Pascual Pastrana <fellxleo2000@yahoo.com> 
To: Phyllis Naidoo <phyllle@lafrtca.com> ~ 

Date: Tuesday, July 06, 1999 3:23 AM 

Dear Phyllie: 

Just a brief update on state of SAn adventure project 
Today we called the people who control the charter flights - you know, 
just to ask them if they had received our letter of request for two 
seats, to see if they gave us some Information. Well, they did. Now, In 
a normal country, you would have expected the reply to be: a) yes, we 
have received your request, and we are happy to Inform you that you 
have been awarded the two goddam places blah blah blah; 2) yes, we have 
received your request and we are sorry to inform you that the flight is 
overloaded, overbooked and blah blah blah blah.; 3) no, we have not 
received your letter, so we suggest you call back around Christmas time 
- or perhaps, better yet, don't call us, we'll call you. Well, these 
are the three logical, expectable anernatives. But not In Cuba. The 
reply was: Ah, you are the musicians! Reply: no, no, we are not the 
musicians; we are the social scientists (shit, I wished to be a 
musician like never before in my lifel). On the other side of the 
phone: Ah, well, yes, we received the letter (whoever the heck you 
are), and the flight is overloaded, overbooked. So please call next 
Friday to see If the situation Is better. (l!??I!). That's Just to give 
you a sample of what we're going. through. Sounds crazy, doesn't it? 
Not quite. The thing is that they overbook first, always leaving a few 
places for--you know, special cases, somebody who's suddenly sick, I 
Imagine a few spaces for your embassy too, etc. So then, around Friday, 
we might see things clearer. Of course, I won't be sitting down. One 
problem Is Serial K Is seriously sick with the flu, taken to hospital 
even. But rn move a few people. Let's see. Well, that's all for now. 
HOW COME YOU HAVEN'T ANSWERED MY LAST E-MAIL, THE SILENCE-BREAKER 
MESSAGE? 
You've already broken your programme twice, you can certainly do It a 
third time. Please write and instill us some of your enthousiasm, 
courage and optimism. We certainly need It. I certainty need it today. 
I got home with a punctured tire, so I don't know how r11 get to work 
tomorrow. Well, enough. Love, David. 

Do You Yahoo!? 
Get your free @yahoo.com address at 
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